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Summer Newsletter 2017
Welcome to the last newsletter of the 2016-2017 academic year. As the school year draws to a close we would like to wish all of the children in Year 6 well at their new secondary school as they continue onwards and upwards on their educational journey. We would also like to thank all of the staff, school volunteers, parents and children in all years for another successful school year.
New Build Celebration
We are grateful to members of the parent body for kindly organising an end of year BBQ which also ties in nicely with the official opening/celebration of the 'New Build'. The children and teaching staff have been enjoying the new building which is now nearing the end of installation with external landscaping currently being completed. There will also be the addition of a mini amphitheatre for the children to enjoy which was created from the excess soil removed when the foundations for the new building were laid. Future premises plans include a redeveloping of the Reception/KS1 free flow play area which we hope to work on during the next academic year.
Daily Mile
The Governors recently agreed with the introduction of the 'Daily Mile' for students at William Penn. Although the title is somewhat misleading, the 'Daily Mile' is in fact a 10 minute 'brain break' to support children's social, mental and physical well-being. The children choose to walk, run or jog as many laps as they wish within that time. The 10 minutes will be taken by each class at a time decided by the Teacher, which usually follows a period of study. This activity is growing in popularity at primary schools where noted benefits have highlighted improvement in children's health, self-esteem and focus in the classroom. The children do not need to get changed and can take the 10 minutes at a pace that suits them.
Governor Activities
It has been a busy year once more for members of the Governing Body. Four Governors assisted in the invigilating of SATs for Year 6 and Year 2 plus baseline tests for Year 5. With a new academic year approaching, the Finance Committee have also spent a great deal of time preparing the forthcoming budget which was ratified at the recent Full Governors Board Meeting in May. The meeting also included a review of policies and reports to the Governors from the Headteacher and all Committee Chairs.

The Chair of Governors recently welcomed a visit from West Sussex County Council Link Advisor and the Link Governor attended a very informative Safeguarding Seminar along with 90 delegates from across the county lead by the Safeguarding in Education Manager.

Along with Mrs. Burke, Special Education Needs Co-ordinator, the SEN Governor recently participated in ‘inclusive teaching visits’ across all class years. Mrs. Burke has also completed the extensive work required for the William Penn 'Dyslexia Aware School Award' submission. Finally, Governors will also be partaking in the end of year inset planning day in June (focusing on school improvement alongside school staff), and undertaking a board skills audit. 
If you would like to contact the governing body direct, you are welcome to use our dedicated e-mail address: governors@williampenn.co.uk or go to the Governors section on the School website for more information.

Kind regards, Kirstie Flood.
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